

A  Brief Description of the San Francisco HIV Health Services Planning Council 

· The HIV Health Services Planning Council is a community planning body authorized by federal Ryan White Legislation.  The Ryan White legislation was signed into law in 1990 and has been reauthorized in 1996, 2000, 2006 and 2009.  The current legislation is authorized through September of 2013.

· The Council is mandated to allocate and prioritize Ryan White Part A funds for San Francisco EMA which includes San Francisco, San Mateo and Marin counties.

· The Ryan White allocation for FY 2010-11 (March 1- February 28) is $25,305,146.00. This is a decrease of 3.7% from the previous year.  The Ryan White allocation has been decreasing steadily for over a decade.  
· The Council currently has 40 members which is full capacity.  All members are appointed by the Mayor of San Francisco. 
· The Council is required by legislation to have 1/3 of its membership be “Non-aligned” consumers” – individuals that do not work for or are board members of an organization that received Ryan White funding.  

· The San Francisco HIV Health Services Planning Council has 50% “Non-aligned” consumers among its membership.  

· 62% of the Council are people living with HIV. 

· The Council is required by legislation to reflect the demographics of the epidemic in the San Francisco EMA.  The SF Planning Council strives to reflect the population that accesses Ryan White Services and “oversamples for some key groups”

· The Council is 51% Male, 44% Female and 5% Transgendered

· The Council is 54% White (Not Hispanic), 18% African American, 18% Latino/Hispanic, 8% API and 3% “Other / Multi Racial”.
· The Council has three co-chairs- all community members: The seats must reflect a person of color, an unaligned consumer and a female.  

· There are 5 standing committee of the Council- Steering, Consumer and Minority Affairs, Government and Provider Affairs, Membership, and the joint committee with the HPPC- Points of Integration.
· In addition to our 5 committees, in 2010 we have two on-going workgroups- the Policies and Procedures Workgroup and the Joint Workgroup on HIV and Aging (a joint workgroup with the Mayor’s Long Term Care Coordinating Council.

· The Council’s Steering Committee and staff develop the Council’s annual work plan at a full day retreat in January based on input from the input received from all committees in November and December.   The final work plan is approved by the full council in February.  

· The Council makes its annual prioritization and resource allocation decisions at a full day “Summit” in late August.  
